# The Good Shepherd

Roman Catholic Diocese of Leeds - Registered Charity No. 249404 Royal Fold, New Road, Mytholmroyd, HX7 5EA

Parish Priest: Fr Larkin pp Telephone: 01422 832085

Email: Parish Priest: pp.thegoodshepherd@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

Website www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk Facebook: The Good Shepherd

Website: www.thegoodshepherd.org.uk Safeguarding: Diocesan Office 0113 261 8069



# SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Parish Mass Book Vol 2 Year C p111f - Sunday 17 July 2022

MASSES DURING THE WEEK Readings and Mass texts visit www.universalis.com

Sunday 17 July	9.30 am	SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	Diana Almond [A]	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Monday 18 July	Private Mass	THE DEDICATION OF THE CATHEDRAL WHITE IN THE DIOCESE: FEAST		
Tuesday 19 July		Weekday in Ordinary Time		
Wednesday 20 July	12.00 noon	St Apollinaris, Martyr	Catherine Bellis [A]	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Thursday 21 July		St Lawrence of Brindisi, Priest & Doctor		
Friday 22 July		ST MARY MAGDALENE FEAST		
Saturday 23 July	10.00am	ST BRIDGET OF SWEDEN	-	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Sunday 24 July	9.30 am	SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	Missa pro populo	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH

**PARISH NEWSLETTER** Please submit notices (by Wednesday 8pm) - to Fr Larkin by email at pp.thegoodshepherd@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

**FATHER JOHN** We are organising a memorial stone to be sited at the front of the church alongside Father Peter and Nigel, this may take some time. Also, Sean has amazingly sourced at gingko peace tree that has seeded from one in Hiroshima, a student in Norwich

has done a lovely film on their city's gingko tree project, which is really worth watching. It shows what plans they have with planting the trees.

The link https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DH47LwySX0Q

**NEWS FROM THE ORCHARD** It looks as if this might be the Year of the Apple! All four trees have a sizeable crop at present. The two plum trees are growing well, although they have few plums. Last week I gathered a modest but promising crop of blackcurrants which is now in our freezer awaiting instructions from the luncheon club cooks. A request to gardeners who use the wheelbarrow: please leave it outside, and not in the lock-up as the door is too heavy for many of us to open. Anyone who would like to be involved in helping to maintain the orchard please contact Peggy Thomas on 01422 646 744.

MUSIC FOR AUGUST There will be an 'interregnum' during August due to the circumstances we find ourselves in, commencing again in September. July is mostly covered, there may be one Sunday where we are without music at Mass. We still need more people willing to lead music at Mass, please consider this invitation, contact Paul Newman.

THE LUNCHEON CLUB has now closed for the summer break and will reopen on Wednesday 24 of August. Many thanks to all our guests whose company we've enjoyed since restarting in February and thanks to all cooks and helpers who have made re-opening possible. Wishing everyone a restful and healthy summer.

**ROE V WADE DECISION** As you have probably seen in the media, on Friday 24 June, the US Supreme Court struck down the Roe v Wade decision, returning the matter of abortion legislation to individual states. Lord Alton has published an excellent piece with key facts on the decision: https://thecritic.co.uk/reversing-a-tragic-half-century-of-lost-lives/

**UNIVERSE CATHOLIC WEEKLY** is thrilled to announce that we have launched our new online newspaper with the full support of our first subscriber none other than His Eminence Cardinal Vincent Nichols. Order **your Digital** 4 weeks **FREE** trial supply by calling Michelle on 0743 661 7650 or email: michelle.jones@universecatholicweekly.co.uk

**WELCOMING UKRAINIAN REFUGEE FAMILIES** Please keep up to date through the website www.catholic-care.org.uk . If you are interested in welcoming refugees, contact sue.parsons@catholic-care.org.uk to register you interest and for further information.

**UKRAINIAN EVENING** Many thanks to Calderdale Cares for Ukraine and all those from the parish who worked so hard on Sat 9 to make the Ukrainian evening such a great success. May it be the beginning of our working with Ukrainians new to the area. Comment from one of the Ukrainian organisers - 'Brilliant evening. Marvellous ambience. Feedback from new Ukrainians was it felt like home'

**FOOTSTEPS' 'PEACE MORNING'** The children and young people raised £160 for the Red Cross refugee support. Well done all of you - you all worked so hard as a team, and willingly took part. It is a pleasure to support you all.

**CHURCHES TOGETHER IN HEBDEN ROYD** are considering a proposal to re-locate the giant cross, normally installed at Horsehold, from Palm Sunday – Pentecost. New location, the centre of Hebden Bridge, adjacent to the market area, close to George Square. You are invited to give their views on this matter, contact Barry Geldard after Mass.

**TUESDAY PRAYER ZOOM ROTA** if there is anyone who would like to lead a session, please email jeanmarsh48@btinternet.com

- Aug. 2 Summer Break
- Sept 6 Anne and Mike Plunkett
- Oct. 4 Patricia and Paul Newman
- Nov. 1 Jean and David Marsh
- Dec. 5 Nick Burchnall

#### 2023

- Jan. 3 Maureen and Frank Flynn
- Feb. 7 John and Cathy Duffy

Please swap with someone else if you find you are unavailable on the date suggested.

**FLOWER ROTA** 10 July, Rita Alston, 17 July Vacant, 24 July Mary Livesey, 31 July Gerry Smith, 7 August Veronica Gregory, 14 August Liz Bavidge, 21 August Nick Burchnall, 28 August Barbara Bottomley.

#### **THE MARK 10 MISSION**

Follow the links below to find the videos we have created 'Little Liturgies' for children in EYFS, KS1 and Children's Liturgy at church.

Click https://www.themark10mission.co.uk/little-liturgies

Click on https://www.themark10mission.co.uk/new-202122-episodes

Please visit **THE MARK 10 MISSION** YouTube channel – like, share and subscribe.

**HALIFAX FOOD BANK** is still providing food to 200 people each week, please help if you can.

## **ORDINATIONS TO THE PRIESTHOOD AND DIACONATE**

**Rev Paul Moores** who was ordained to the diaconate at the Basilica of St Paul Outside the Walls, Rome, on Wednesday 15 June 2022. Paul will return to Rome in September for his final year of studies at the Pontifical Beda College.

**Marc Pitson**, who is in formation for the Priesthood and will be ordained to the diaconate on Wednesday 13 July 2022, 11:00am at Leeds Cathedral. Marc has spent the last year on a pastoral placement in the parish of St John Mary Vianney, Leeds

**Rev Yemane Aradom**, who is currently a deacon and studying at St Mary's College, Oscott, will be ordained to the priesthood on Saturday 23 July 2022, 11:00am at Leeds Cathedral.

**Mr Mariusz Bilski**, from the parish of St Austin and the English Martyrs, Wakefield, and **Mr Alan Salada**, from the parish of St Augustine, Leeds, who are both in formation for the permanent diaconate for this diocese, will be ordained to the diaconate on Saturday 15 October 2022, 11:00am at Leeds Cathedral.

**THE MAYOR OF HEBDEN ROYD TOWN COUNCIL**, Councillor Jane Hoyle will be holding her Civic Service in the autumn. The service is an opportunity to bring together the community

in a spirit of thanksgiving and commitment to ongoing public service. A collection will also be made for the Mayors Charity, Calder Valley Search and Rescue. The service will be held at St Michael's Church, Mytholmroyd, HX7 5DU at 2pm on Sunday 9 October. Following the service, a delicious afternoon tea will be served in the church hall.

## **PARISH GIVING**

If you wish to set up a standing order account details:

Good Shepherd Mytholmroyd

Sort Code 40-27-15

Account No. 21023209

Thank you for your continued support it is very much appreciated.